

Carter's Charity Primary School

Pilling Lane, Preesall, Poulton-Le-Fylde, Lancashire FY6 0HH

Tel: (01253) 810236 e-mail: head@carters.lancs.sch.uk

web-site: www.carters.lancs.sch.uk
Headteacher: Mr Brendan Hassett

Thursday, 05 June 2025

Dear Parents,

Welcome to the Carter's family!

We are really pleased that you have chosen our fab school for your child. We are confident that we will be able to help them develop their skills and knowledge in a wonderful environment.

We will be hosting a Parent Induction Evening for you to come and meet the staff, look at the class, hear about the school and the curriculum we offer. The date for this is **Monday 13th May at 6:30 pm**. This is a time for you to hear about our philosophy, values and principles and ask any questions you may have. We ask that children do not attend this evening – they will get bored! There will be lots of opportunities for them to be in school before they join us in September.

We will be sending out our Induction Pack on **Friday 2nd May.** In this there will be a number of forms for you to complete and bring to the Induction Evening.

We have plans to do the following induction and welcome process:

- Induction Sessions: your child will spend afternoons in their new room with the staff and some of our current Reception children who will give them the real lowdown on what Carter's is all about! Each child can attend up to 3 sessions and there are 9 dates to choose from:

Mon 9 th	Thurs 16 th	Mon 16 th	Wed 18 th	Mon 23 rd	Wed 25 th	Mon 30 th	Wed 2 nd	Mon 7 th
June	June	June	June	June	June	June	July	July
All sessions run from 1:15 pm with children to be picked up at 3:15pm								

- You are also welcome to join us for our Sports' Day on the morning of Thursday 19th June with a back up a week later in case of rotten weather. We always invite local nurseries but you can also come if you so wish.
- There will also be a chance for your child to meet their buddy from our current Y4 classroom. These buddies will then look out for them when they start school.
- Mrs Dugdill will visit the relevant pre-school/nursery before the end of the Summer Term to see your child in action and chat to the pre-school staff.
- Finally, we would love to invite you and your little one to come in to school and join us and their buddy for a special lunch on **Friday 11**th **July.** Details will be in your induction pack.

It would be much appreciated if you could complete the electronic form as soon as you can to confirm your acceptance of a place for your child – either scan the QR code or use the link below:

https://forms.office.com/r/m1HDyh6RPg

Many thanks and if you need anything please just call us on 01253 810236. You can also follow us on Facebook, www.facebook.com/carterscharityschool, to see what we are up to!

Take care, Yours sincerely

Head teacher